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Ultra-Deepwater Advisory Committee (UDAC) 

Conference Call, October 22, 2009 

 

At 10:05 a.m., the Committee Chair, Kent Abadie, called the meeting to order and welcomed the 

group.  Ms. Elena Melchert, Committee Manager (CM), then called the roll of the members. 

Committee members in attendance were: Kent Abadie, Arnis Judzis, Paul Cicio, Dan Daulton, 

Quenton Dokken, Joe Fowler, Dan Seamount, Stephen Sears, Paul Tranter, and Mary Jane 

Wilson. Committee members not in attendance included: Morten Wiencke and Luc Ikelle. Ten 

members were present, which exceeded the minimum seven members required for a quorum. 

Also attending the meeting was: Guido DeHoratiis, Designated Federal Officer (DFO), Elena 

Melchert, CM, and Rob Matey of TMS, Inc., meeting recorder. There were no members of the 

public present. 

The DFO stated that all Committee members were on record as receiving an advance copy of the 

agenda and meeting notice. Mr. DeHoratiis then stated that no requests for public comments 

were made. The DFO also thanked the group for their ongoing efforts. 

The Chair stated that the purpose of the meeting was to approve the final Committee 

recommendations on the Draft 2010 Annual Plan, which had been distributed in final form on 

October 21
st
 to all members. The record shows that all Committee members received the report. 

The report had been produced by the Editing Subcommittee based on the final recommendations 

from the last Committee meeting in Houston on October 14, 2009. 

The Chair explained the voting procedure and then asked for an indication from Committee 

members rejecting the report; in response, no rejection votes were offered. The Chair then asked 

for minority opinions and none were offered. Finally, the Chair asked for a vote of acceptance 

which was taken and agreed to by unanimous vote. 

Mr. Abadie explained to the Committee that the transmittal letter accompanying the report would 

be signed and forwarded to the DFO. The Chair then asked the Committee members if they 

would like to make any general comments and several did so. 

The DFO gave final remarks and once again thanked all the Committee members for their hard 

work and dedication. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:23 a.m. 

The approved agenda for the meeting is attached. 
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